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March 11, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance to authorize the condemnation of property required for the installation of the new South 277th Trunk Sewer, as part of the Mill Creek Relief Sewer project. This project upgrades the capacity of the Mill Creek Interceptor to handle existing high flow conditions and eliminate sewer overflows. The Mill Creek Interceptor is the primary conveyance pipeline for wastewater flows from the Soos Creek Water and Sewer District, (SCWSD), the City of Black Diamond and the City of Kent. The South 277th Trunk Sewer is the third phase of the Mill Creek Relief Sewer project, which connects the Mill Creek Interceptor to the Auburn Interceptor.  This final phase begins just south of the City of Kent and terminates at the Auburn Interceptor, in unincorporated King County east of Highway 167.

This project has been underway for more than four years.  The system has exceeded capacity and we have had to spend extra money to install a temporary pipeline to prevent sewer overflows.  We must have the last portion of the pipe installed before next winter or we will experience more overflows, risking public health and safety. 

We have negotiated in good faith with the property owners to acquire property easements necessary for the new sewer line for almost two years. We have been unable to reach an agreement with two of the property owners. Negotiations are at an impasse.   


Because of delays in obtaining necessary easements for the project, construction has been deferred until this summer.  In order to commence with construction in 2002, we recommend that condemnation proceedings begin immediately to acquire the property rights necessary to construct the pipeline. To meet this year’s construction window and have the pipe in place before wet weather we must have your approval no later than April 15, 2002.

I recommend that the Council approve the ordinance.  If you have any questions, please call Christie True, Major CIP Section Manager, Wastewater Treatment Division, at (206) 684-1236.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  Ellen Petre, Interim Chief of Staff



  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources & Parks (DNRP)


Don Theiler, Manager, Wastewater Treatment Division,  (WTD) DNRP

Christie True, Major CIP Section Manager, WTD, DNRP

